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Thank you for this much-needing intuitive to improve the mobile service coverage in regional
Australia.
While it is a great step in the right direction, it sounds as if major roads and tourist destinations
are set to see the most benefit - while the rural landholders and most remote areas missing out
again.
 
Of course the populations and therefore customer numbers in these areas are low, however the
more remote and less-populated areas are arguably the areas that are in GREATEST NEED of
reliable mobile service coverage - to bridge the remoteness and also improve safety.
 
Our property is only 40 minutes west of Clermont QLD, but we have no coverage at all over most
of it.
As staff numbers on rural properties dwindle, the situation is becoming INCREASINGLY
DANGEROUS as we now find ourselves doing more and more work on our own in remote
locations - with no-one to raise the alarm in the event of a breakdown or accident, and often not
even anyone left at the homestead to raise the alarm if someone does not return home.
 
The cattle industry is in such a sorry state that my husband now spends most of his time working
away - leaving me to run the property, whilst looking after our 2 young daughters (3 & 4 years).
Obviously I can't leave them at home by themselves, so I have to take them with me everywhere I
go.
I live in fear going to check one of our back dams or fences - around 20 km from the house - and
having a vehicle breakdown, snake bite or injury.
No mobile service. Up to 20 km over rough terrain from the house. With a 3 and a 4 year old
child. And at the moment it is 44 degrees. It's likely that all 3 of us would perish. And with my
husband away, no one would even miss us for days.
 

If regular mobile coverage is not going to be extended into these areas - then improving
access to Sat Phone technologies for people in no-service areas needs to be
included in this initiative.
 
I have looked into getting a Satellite Phone - just for emergency calls. There is a subsidy to help
with the purchase of the handset, but after that the monthly plans are very complicated and very
expensive. I could not find a plan that didn't pre-include payment for a set amount of calls. I don't
want to use regularly, I only want it on-hand in case of emergencies. But it is simply unaffordable.
I have even looked into the marine-style Personal Locator Beacons, but at around $350 each
these are still very expensive and for that price are very limited in their usefulness as they only
send a distress call to the emergency services. Do we really want an emergency services
helicopter called out if my vehicle has simply broken down? I could probably call a neighbour to
help me out in that case ... IF I had an affordable Sat Phone, or mobile coverage.
 
Thank you for considering my submission.
Regards,
 
Michelle Finger.
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